
    

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
EASTERN DISTRICT OF MICHIGAN 

 
NOTICE OF TEMPORARY RESTRICTION TO  

BUILDING ACCESS AT ALL LOCATIONS 
 

At the recommendation of the United States Marshal’s Service, Chief Judge Daniel 
Opperman has approved shutting down physical access to all Bankruptcy Court 
building locations in the Eastern District of Michigan on the following days: 

 
Tuesday, January 19, 2021 

Wednesday, January 20, 2021 

The decision only affects physical access to the building.  All remote Court 
schedules remain intact during these days and the Clerk’s Office remains open for 
remote business including the use of CM/ECF. 

Anyone requiring physical access to file documents at one of the Court’s facilities 
should consider using the Pro Se Electronic Document Upload Program which 
allows the electronic filing of documents for those not represented by an attorney.  
The electronic system is an effective alternative to mailing or physically filing 
documents at the courthouse. This program can be accessed on our website at 
www.mieb.uscourts.gov. 

 
General Customer Service 
 
Below you will find general phone lines which can be used to speak to an operations 
staff member for guidance. 
  
(313) 234-0065  
(810) 235-4126  
(989) 894-8840 
 
       

 Dated: January 15, 2021                          Todd M. Stickle  
                  Clerk of Court 

 


